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Description of exposure 
In 1828 a new bridge (Kerne Bridge) over 
the Wye between Goodrich and 
Bishopswood was completed.  It replaced 
an old ferry crossing near Flanesford 
Priory and eventually put paid to the 
ancient ferry below Goodrich castle. A 
new road was built between the bridge 
and the road from Goodrich which led to 
the ferry over the Wye at Huntsham and 
also to Old Forge and Whitchurch. 
 
The new road necessitated making a deep 
cutting through a ridge which carried the 
Goodrich to Welsh Bicknor road. A viaduct 
to carry the road was built and is known 
locally as the Dry Arch. The cutting, 
overgrown with small trees and scrub, 
recently became unstable and had to be 
cleared. In the process the sandstone 
strata became visible and could be 
photographed while a protective barrier 
ran along the cutting – it is not usually 
accessible to pedestrians as the road is 
dangerous. It is not possible to 
photograph the exposure from the other 
side of the road. 
 
The LIDAR image on the right shows Kerne 
Bridge to the east and the road running 
westwards (left) and passing under the 
Dry Arch. 

 
Figure 1. The exposure on the north (right) of the road between the 
digger and the buttress of the Dry Arch. 
 

 

   
 

    
 
Exposures of north bank of cutting from west to east. 
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